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Waltham Conservation Commission

February 11, 2016
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

Attendees: Vice Chairman Phil Moser, Brad Baker, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Daniel Keleher (7:02 p.m.), Tali (7:10 p.m.), Chairman Bill Doyle (8:50 p.m.)
Development Prospectus
· 96 Linden Street
Atty. Robert Connors represented the applicant.  The Development Prospectus is for the storage facility that the Commission issued an Order of Conditions in December 2015.  Mr. Moser signed off.
Public Hearing (Continued from 1-28-2016)
Notice of Intent:  DEP File # 316-710
Applicant:  Natalya Radul
Property Location: 124 Hardy Pond Road

Project Type:  Mudroom addition.

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to continue to the Feb. 25th meeting, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Public Meeting (Continued from 1-28-2016)
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-257
Applicant: Costco Wholesale Corporation
Project Location: 520 Winter Street

Steve Glowacki, civil engineer with RJ O’Connell & Associates, represented the applicant.  At the site visit, they discussed supplemental information re: the quality and condition of the existing drainage.  

Mr. Moser asked about the letter from Cambridge Water Department (CWD).  The snow removal contractor, Joe Vanaria, has been in contact with CWD. He does other snow removal and treatment in Waltham and uses the same material everywhere.  Costco will comply with CWD’s request.  They thought the appropriate material was being used.  Mr. Moser would like a letter from Costco and the contractor stating how they are going to address CWD’s concerns re: use of sodium chloride on the site.  Mrs. Fowler asked why the as-built plan is from 2013.  Mr. Glowacki noted that the reason the plan isn’t from 20 years ago is due to lingering questions throughout the years from the Engineering Dept. that were on the original as-built.  In 2013, they were able to address the concerns from Engineering and finalize the as-built plan.
Mrs. Fowler read from the Order of Conditions and asked if CWD has been contacted yearly re: the annual cleaning.  Mr. Glowacki isn’t sure if it had been done yearly, but they are now receiving them as of January 2015.
Mrs. Fowler asked about the site visit.  Mr. Baker said that things are fairly clear from the as-built plan.  The question is how to deal with the maintenance of the wetlands.
Mr. Glowacki noted that there’s a drainage ditch coming from Winter St. that is between the hotel property and Costco’s property.  There is an easement to carry water through the site. Mr. Baker stated that is hasn’t been maintained in years.  

Mr. Glowacki replied that as part of the maintenance and drainage exploration, they have instructed the cleaning company to clean in and around the headwall to make sure the water is free flowing and not affecting the wetland.

Mr. Moser asked if there were any invasives.  Mr. Baker stated that there is bittersweet, Norway maples (a little bit of everything).
Mr. Dufromont requested a letter from Costco stating they will comply, and a letter from CWD stating they are satisfied with Costco’s updated treatment plan.
Motion made by Mr. Dufromont to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.
Public Hearing (Continued from 1-28-2016)
Notice of Intent:  DEP File # 316-708 (Comment:  310 CMR 10.53(3)(k) are for routine maintenance and repair of road drainage structures. The proposed project is for the improvement and redesign of the existing drainage structure which does not qualify as a limited project. Also please review criteria cited in 310 CMR 10.02(3) for stormwater maintenance. Does the existing system have an OOC that was issued after 1983? If the swale contains wetland resource areas the swale cannot be utilized for stormwater management purposes pursuant to 310 CMR 10.05(6)(k) which states that no area subject to protection under M.G.L. c. 131 ss 40 other than BLSF and ILSF, LSCSF or RA may be altered or filled for the impoundment or detention of stormwater, the control of sedimentation or the attenuation of pollutants in the stormwater discharges.)
Applicant:  Second Avenue Hotel LLC
Property Location: 230, 244 & 256 Second Avenue and MassDOT Property along Route 128

Project Type:  Construction of a 190 room hotel with parking lot.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting 
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-300
Applicant: Lincoln Cooper Street LLC
Project Location: 20 Cooper Street

Public Meeting 
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-316
Applicant: Lincoln Cooper Street LLC
Project Location: 20 Cooper Street
Public Meeting 
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-322
Applicant: Lincoln Cooper Street LLC
Project Location: 20 Cooper Street

Public Meeting 
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-488
Applicant: Lincoln Cooper Street LLC
Project Location: 135 Elm Street

Public Meeting 
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-557
Applicant: Lincoln Cooper Street LLC
Project Location: 135 Elm Street

There are five separate Certificate of Compliance requests for five separate open Orders of Conditions.  
Eric Joseph, Paul Finger Associates, represented the applicant.  
Mrs. Fowler stated that 316-557 did not comply with the Order of Conditions.  They were supposed to plant trees but didn’t.  Mr. Joseph noted that the building is going to be torn down and there is a new plan for the property.
Mr. Moser asked how should the Commission handle a Certificate of Compliance request when a new owner comes in and states they are going to improve the existing conditions, what is considered existing conditions if the work was never done on the previous projects.  Mrs. Fowler’s concern is with the barrels the previous owner put the mulch in leached into the Charles River. They also didn’t sustain the plantings they were supposed to do, but there is going to be a 5-story building built there.  Mr. Joseph noted that all of the materials and bins will be removed and all of the Commission’s concerns will be addressed and improved upon.  Mr. Dufromont stated that he and Brad were just at the property and everything has been cleared out.  Mr. Joseph noted that the sediment erosion controls and silt fence are up.
Mr. Dufromont stated that the existing building will be torn down within the next two weeks, and they are cleaning up the 4’ x 4’ cement blocks. He noted that the Commission has to do the park area, but will to get permission from the mayor first.

Mr. Moser stated that the current applicant is proposing development in the riparian zone.  Had the prior applicant planted trees, there would have been existing trees, which he would have been against removing for the new project.  Mrs. Fowler noted that the trees that were to be planted were four rhododendrons and a pepper bush.
Mr. Dufromont noted the new owner has a new planting plan.  The landscaping also includes doing the road and the park.

Based on the project the Commission has approved, he has very little concerns about having the project done right.  
Mr. Baker’s concern is how to close out the open Orders of Conditions. Mr. Dufromont replied that they are clearing everything out, so it doesn’t make sense at this stage to have the applicant fix what the other owner didn’t do. 
Mr. Joseph noted that if the plantings were there, they would have removed and replanted them in a different area on site.

Mrs. Fowler confirmed with Mr. Joseph that they are the current owners and that they can legally apply for the Certificates of Compliance.
Motion made by Mr. Keleher to issue Certificates of Compliance for 316-300, 316-316, 316-322, 316-488, and 316-557. They all have been satisfactorily completed with no ongoing conditions. Motion seconded by Mr. Dufromont. 

Motion passed.
Public Meeting

Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-13
Applicant: Stanley Bloomenthal
Project Location: 3 & 11 Waverley Oaks Road
Public Meeting

Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-352
Applicant: Stanley Bloomenthal
Project Location: 3 & 11 Waverley Oaks Road

Atty. Deborah Batog represented the applicant.  DEP issued a Certificate of Compliance for 316-14 (superseding order) in January 2016.  Her client has no intention of selling.  He is in the process of estate planning and when Atty. Batog did title work, she found the outstanding Orders of Conditions.  There was a 2013 Order of Conditions that was closed out (316-665).  It was the same work that was planned for above-referenced 316-352. The engineer who did the work in 2013, wrote a letter stating he reviewed both orders and the site plans and they are identical projects (316-352 and 316-665).
Mr. Dufromont stated that Mr. Bloomenthal had the engineer come before the Commission in 2013.  He fixed it to the Commission’s request and it was very well done.  It stabilized the area near the stream.  

Mrs. Fowler asked what work was proposed for 316-352.   Atty. Batog stated it was the same project that was completed in 2013 (316-665) in which the Commission issued a Certificate of Compliance.
Motion made by Mr. Gill-Austern to issue complete Certificates of Compliance with no ongoing conditions. Seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.
Motion made by Mr. Gill-Austern to take an item out of order from Correspondence, seconded by Mrs. Fowler.  
Motion passed.
200 Smith St. Order of Conditions Approval:

Mr. Finger proposed a site-specific Special Orders of Conditions for the property. Mr. Moser asked about special condition 24A.  He would like to add that phosphorus levels will be monitored in the stream at the enter and exit sites.  He proposes the monitoring would be done a minimum of once a month following a significant rainstorm or snow melting. Mr. Dufromont asked if there are any set acceptable levels.  Mr. Joseph replied that the first set of readings will set the baseline to see what the improvement is.  Mr. Moser asked how much of a decrease in phosphorus they are expecting.
Robin Insuik, Paul Finger Associates, stated that they are hoping to not add any phosphorus.  What CWD and CWRA want to know is what they put in reduces what they would have added by at least 65%.
The Commission approved the Special Order of Conditions written by Paul Finger with a minor change to #24D.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to take another item out of order from Correspondence, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Beaver Dam (Emergency Certification Request):  Robin Insuik, Paul Finger Associates, received a permit from the Board of Health to break up a beaver dam located at 200 Smith Street to prevent flooding of properties on Smith Street.  They will use a Beaver Deceiver if the problem persists.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to issue an Emergency Certification to remove a beaver dam from 200 Smith Street, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to resume Commission business, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Commission Business

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to approve the meeting minutes from 1-14-2016 and 1-28-2016, seconded by Mr. Baker.
Motion passed.
Correspondence
Charles River Water Association Annual Clean-up: Sat., April 30th, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. The Commission would like to participate again this year.  Mr. Gill-Austern would like t-shirts to be ordered for the Commission.
Old Business  
Mr. Doyle

· No updates
Mr. Baker

· Paine Estate signage: Mr. Baker has completed a walking survey of 70% of the land.  Once he receives Chairman Doyle’s approval, he will have it added to the agenda to address a number of questions re: care and maintenance on the property.  First, they need permission from the Planning Dept. and others. to move forward with creating the plan. Ann Clifford has received pruning and maintenance training from Eric Olsen of Brandeis University.  Mr. Baker and Ms. Clifford would like to organize volunteers on a regular basis for invasives control.  He asked if he, Ms. Clifford and the volunteers need to be CORI’d.  Mrs. Fowler noted that when the stewards were working at Prospect Hill Park, they were required to be CORI’d.  Mr. Dufromont stated that the Historical Commission has the legal rights within 600 feet of the house.  The Conservation Commission protects the rest of it.  Mrs. Fowler suggested that Mr. Baker speak with Sonja Wadman, Waltham Land Trust, re: stewardship at Paine Estate.  
· Paine Estate trees: Mrs. Fowler recommended speaking with Purchasing re: hiring a surveyor.
Mr. Dufromont
· No updates
Mrs. Fowler

· No updates
Mr. Gill-Austern

· Order of Conditions revision:  Mrs. Fowler asked for an explanation of an environmental monitor.
Mr. Gill-Austern replied that the city has some major projects going on and it makes sense for the applicant to hire an environmental monitor to report back to the Commission.  The project needs to be a large commercial project located within the resource area.  Mr. Baker said that he has spoken with four different landscape architects during site visits and they all would like to see the Commission do more research on projects.  Mr. Gill-Austern would like the section put under special condition #22 “During Work”.  Mr. Gill-Austern has gone through four Orders of Conditions from other towns.  He would like to take out superfluous language.  Mr. Gill-Austern asked the Commission to read through the proposed conditions and make comments.  Then he will go through the MACC’s suggestions and do a final revision. Mrs. Fowler asked if the Commission could have a simpler version of the Order of Conditions for a homeowner doing a minor project.  Mr. Gill-Austern feels everyone should receive the full version.  He suggested putting a star next to items that pertain just to commercial properties.

Mr. Keleher

· No updates
Mr. Moser

· Prospect Hill trash: Only two people attended the meeting Mr. Moser set up to discuss the issue.  No one from the city attended.  The property representatives who attended the meeting promised to clean up the property and stop the littering from happening. Mr. Moser stated there is a temporary berm on city property.  The Recreation Department was not at the meeting nor did they reply when asked who installed it.  Mr. Dufromont suggested contacting Mike Chiasson, CPW, to ask if he knows who put in the berm.

· Hardy Pond waterfront: Mr. Doyle asked if there are docks on the pond.  Mr. Moser noted that there are four+ docks. He suggested that when an applicant appears before the Commission and wants to take down their shed, the Commission needs to check if the shed was ever permitted.  Mrs. Fowler asked if the Hardy Pond properties should be surveyed.  Mr. Doyle stated that in Zoning, they were going to create something and address this to make it more solid, but he hasn’t heard if anything has been done.  There’s a 50-ft. offset from the high water line to the historic property line, which was going to be discussed by Zoning.  Marc Rudnick is the person to contact re: this.  If you put in a dock and your abutment is on state property, you can’t do it.  Need to determine where the property lines are. Mr. Moser suggesting having a surveyor do some surveying, and go to the Registry of Deeds to obtain property lines. If he finds the addresses of the properties with docks, he can ask Julie to pull any existing Orders of Conditions on the property and ask the owner to come in to explain what they are doing with the wall.  Mr. Doyle stated that the Commission needs look at those four or five properties with docks and see if they have Chapter 91 permits on them.  If there isn’t a Chapter 91 permit, then they are illegal.  Mr. Moser feels those docks have been there for awhile, but there is a pond wall that has been built within the past year or two and they did not come before the Commission for permission to build it.  Mrs. Fowler stated that we should also check with the Building Dept. to see if a permit has been pulled.  Mr. Doyle stated that a letter will be written to the property owner stating they may be in violation and list the codes that have been potentially violated.  The owner will also be asked to appear before the Commission. 
Motion made by Mr. Doyle to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:09 p.m.

Approved 2-25-2016


